Mary Sumner Day Zoom Service
Dear Friends,
                     I hope you enjoyed and felt uplifted by the diocesan service on July 11th.  It was really good to showcase all that we have been doing and should inspire us to meet the challenges of the “new normal” ahead.

Branches and deaneries have in the past, had their own individual ways of celebrating Mary Sumner Day, but, like everything, this year is different.  Therefore I am organising something that we can all join in with across the diocese.  

Mary Sumner Day falls on Sunday August 9th.  I know that everyone will be involved one way or another with their Sunday morning worship and so am planning an extended version of Night Prayer (Compline) for the evening of that day.  Precise details, with the service sheet, will follow shortly.  It will be on Zoom at 7.30.pm (1930 Hrs), earlier than normal for Compline to accommodate our older members.  

As you will know Zoom is live and we will be able to see one another.  Zoom does not flatter but hopefully we will recognise each other!  It is the nearest thing to actually being together and I feel that it is important just now to really feel connected in this way.  M.U. members will take part, there will be a short Reflection by Bishop Mark Bryant and Rev Pauline Pearson (herself a M.U. member) will host and lead the service.  

I am sorry to ask you to pass on or print service sheets and distribute where possible once again but Mary Sumner Day is one of only two days in the year which members are asked to observe as a special day of prayer and thanksgiving.  The other day, the Annunciation, was somewhat lost this year as it came two days after lockdown.

Compline is a particularly calming and reverent service and I do hope that, all who can, will join us.  I know it is hard to adjust to the changes in how we receive and participate in worship but all we can do just now is to use the tools we have to reach as many members as we can.  I hope that the actual service sheet will be of value to members although I know it is a poor substitute for those who are unable to take part.

If you are not familiar with Zoom please contact your deanery leader, myself, Sheila or Barbara for help.  I can assure you it is easy to access.

Love and prayers to you all.
                                                        Sylvia 
